

Michael Johnson

Marsh Canada Limited 10180 101 Street NW, Suite 680 Edmonton, Alberta T5J 3S4 +1 780 239 7797 michael.johnson@marsh.com www.marsh.ca www.marsh.com

Dr. Brenna Shearer Chief Executive Officer Pharmacists Manitoba 201, 90 Garry Street Winnipeg, MB R3C4H1

15 December 2020

Dear Dr. Shearer

I am pleased to confirm that upon further discussions with Victor Canada that nasopharyngeal swab collection services will be covered under the Canadian Pharmacists Benefits Association (CPBA) insurance program as authorized by the Province of Manitoba ministerial order of October 14, 2020 in partnership with the micro-credentialing program with Red River College.

Further, it is anticipated that new ministerial orders authorizing pharmacists to expand their scope of services will also be insured, provided appropriate training and credentialing is completed by member pharmacists until such orders are cancelled, lapsed or altered at a future date and time.

Sincerely,

Michael Johnson Senior Vice President

Marsh Canada Limited

